
On May 30, 2021, at 8:13 PM, mike ashmore < > wrote: 

Good evening Mr Letham and Mr Dunn.   
I am emailing you to pass along my opinion on the proposed orv route though Lindsay. I 
have given this much thought and strongly believe this is something that this town does 
not need.   My wife and I have lived here our entire lives, including the last 24 yrs in 
your riding  and it all boils down to the noise and the safety for the citizens of 
Lindsay.   Now don’t get me wrong I don’t believe all orv riders are crazy people out to 
break the law but the simple truth is some are.  As I walked past my in-laws house 
tonight I was passed twice by a four wheeler.  This happened on Bonf street, a street 
not included on the route and before this bill has even passed. This will only become the 
norm as time passes.  Our police are not able to deal with the traffic nonsense in this 
town as it is.  Our main street, which my back yard is adjacent to,  is a nightly race track 
for every obscenely loud motorcycle and car in Lindsay. The police do nothing.  Adding 
another list of complaints to their days will just compound the problem.   The elderly 
people and young children of this community will have no idea what’s happening when 
they see a four wheeler coming toward them and mark my words it will only be a matter 
of time before someone is hurt or killed.  Why would council want to risk this?  Why isn’t 
council focusing on more important issues that will aid all of the people of our 
community?  We need people to want to visit, shop and move to our town not pass 
by.   Maybe council should focus on these more important issues.    
Thank you for taking the time to hear my opinion.    
Regards,  
Mike Ashmore 
 
 
Sent from my iPhone  
 


